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Ms. René Jenkins

Secretary, Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street, 13th Floor

Columbus, Ohio  43215-3793
	
	

	Re:     Case No. 07-473-TP-ZTA

           Buckeye Telesystem, Inc. 
	


Dear Ms. Jenkins:

On April 25, 2007, Buckeye Telesystem, Inc. ("Buckeye"), filed an Application to revise its tariff PUCO No. 2.  That Application proposed to amend tariff PUCO No. 2 in several respects.  One of those items was to increase the Labor Charges for Service Connection Charges.

After consulting with the Staff, I am withdrawing from Case No. 07-473-TP-ZTA that portion of the Application which sought to increase such Labor Charges.  I am withdrawing Second Revised Page 108 from Exhibit A and Third Revised Page 108 from Exhibit B.  Further, I ask that the phrase "increase some labor rates," be deleted from Exhibit C.  In addition, I am withdrawing the customer billing notice which was attached to the April 25, 2007 Application.

I respectfully request that all other aspects of the Application remain intact and go into effect on April 26, 2007.  Subsequently, I will be making a separate filing to implement the increased Labor Charges for Service Connection Charges as well as a revised Customer Notice.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.  
Sincerely yours,

/s/
Stephen M. Howard

Attorneys for Buckeye Telesystem, Inc.
SMH/jab 

cc:
Marianne Townsend

Lisa Stewart

Thomas K. Dawson
05/02/2007  Columbus 10077770.13
















